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Minutes of the meeting of Bangor City Council Assets, Resources and Projects Committee 
held at Penrhyn Hall and via Zoom video-conferencing on 6 March 2023 at 6.30 pm. 
 
PRESENT: -  Cllr. Medwyn Hughes (Chair) Cllr. Gwynant Roberts (Mayor), Cllr. Elin Walker 
Jones (Deputy Mayor), Cllr. Salamatu Fada, Cllr. John Wynn Jones, Cllr. Gareth Parry, Cllr. Meic 
Pattison, Cllr. Eirian Williams Roberts, Cllr. Gareth Roberts, Cllr. Mark Roberts, Cllr. Nigel 
Pickavance, Cllr. John Wyn Williams. 
 
Officers:- Martin Hanks (City Director), Llinos Fôn Jones (Deputy City Director) Howard Huws 
(Translator) Sioned Jones (Minutes). 
 
94/22  APOLOGIES: Cllr. Dylan Fernley, Cllr. Huw Wyn Jones  
 
95/22 DECLARATION OF FINANCIAL INTEREST OR PERSONAL CONNECTION 
None. 
 
96/22 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
The Council received a fifteen minutes presentation from representatives of Bangor 1876 
Women’s football team.  The structure and inclusivity of the club, which has over 150 
players of various ages together with 40 volunteers, was detailed, as were its recent 
successes. 
The representatives were thanked for informative and interesting presentation and  to ask 
the club to provide regular updates in future.  
 
97/22 TO APPROVE THE PARKS AND PLAYPARK STRATEGY 
Report circulated beforehand 
The City Director explained the proposed strategy for updating the City’s playparks and 
detailed in the pre-circulated report. 
The Council were informed of an additional £5,000, which had been left in trust for the Coed 
Mawr play area. This amount could be added to the Council’s budget if it was matched by 
the City Council. 
Resolved:  i. to approve the Parks and Playparks strategy. 

ii.to accept and match the £5,000 to spend on Coad Mawr play park. 
 
98/22 TO DISCUSS AN ASSET TRANSFER OF BEACH ROAD PLAYING FIELD 
The Council were appraised of a Cyngor Gwynedd offer to lease Beach Road playing field to 
the City Council, for a period of 99 years, at a nominal fee of £1 p.a. The current cost of 
maintaining the field is around £2,000 p.a. but this figure could be reduced by more 
proactive management. 
IT WAS RESOLVED to agree to the transfer in principal, and authorise the City Director to 
continue negotiations. 
 
  

The meeting ended at 7.10 pm 
CYFARWYDDWR DINESIG – Martin Hanks – CITY DIRECTOR 

 


